
EVENTS A N D INFORMATION F O R T H E 

VOL. l. NO . 

New weekly newsletter 
offers concise look at 
week's events 
WE HOPE YOU'LL enjoy this inaugural 

issue of TCU This Week, a new weekly 

newsletter for the TCU community. After 

gathering feedback from TCU faculty and 

staff members, a team of publications 

specialists put your ideas into an updated 
publication designed to provide timely, 

. events-oriented information in an 

attractive, accessible format. We hope 

you like the results! 
Let me give you· a guided tour of the 

n~w publication: We've condensed our 
events calendar into an easy-to-read 

format. Our stories will be shorter but we 

won't ever compromise on the 

information you need to know every 

week. 

We're still including our popular 

"Classified" and "Job Opportunities" 

sections, and will continue updating you 

on newcomers to the university. 
We may add special features or columns 

from time to time, but because of space 
limitations, we will no longer feature the 

"Notes on Folks" section. (Look for a 

similar column in our new monthly 

publication, Inside TCU, when it 

premieres in the fall.) 

You'll also . notice that we've dropped 

the student absence report. Faculty 
members will now receive this 

information directly from the Office of 

Campus Life. 

We welcome your suggestions for 

making TCU This Week an even better 
publication . Please submit suggestions or 
items for the newsletter to the Office of 

Communications at Box 30776, 
Ext. 5060, or through e-mail at 
THISWEEK@TCU.EDU. 

Don't forget that the deadline for 

submitting items for publication is the 

Monday prior to the pub I ication date. The 

newsletter will go on a biweekly schedule 
on May 15. A weekly schedule will 
resume in August. 

You'll notice a coupon good for one free 

Colonial Car Wash attached to this issue. 

Although the University has no affiliation 

with Colonial, our neighbor generously 
supplied coupons for faculty and staff 
members. Watch for other. occasional 

giveaways with upcoming issues of TCU 
This Week. 

Have an enjoyable and productive 
week! 

Ma'lisa Laidlaw 
Editor, TCU This Week 

~VENTS 
May 1 
TCU Symphony concert conducted by Kurt 
Sprenger, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

May 1-3 
Motion picture premiere of "The Garden," 
produced and written by honors student Lance 
Kerwin, 8:30 p.m., University Theatre. The film's 
cast and crew consists primarily of students 
enrolled in feature film production in the radio­
TV-film department. 

May 1-5 
Bachelor of Fine Arts communication graphics 
show displaying the skills of senior student 
designers, Moudy Building exhibition space. 

May 2 
Free hearing screenings for children and adults, 
9 a.m.-3 p.m., Miller Speech and Hearing Clinic. 
Call Ext. 7620 for more information. 

Retirement-Service Recognition Awards program, 
Student Center ballroom. Refreshments served 
at 3 p.m.; program begins at 3:30. p.m. 

TCU Symphonic Band and Wind Symphony 
concert conducted by Greg Clemons and Rob 
Foster, 7:30 p.m. , Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

May 3 
Last day of classes 

University Leadership Reception, 3-4: 30 p.m. , 
Student Center ballroom. 

Music department reception honoring faculty 
members David Graham, Vincent Russo and 
Emmet Smith , 3:30-4:30 p.m. , Ed Landreth 
reception room. 

TCU percussion concert conducted by Michael 
Kingan, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

A time tor applause . .. 
University recognizes 
f acuity, staff service 
WARM UP YOUR hands and get ready to 
applaud some dedicated faculty and staff 
members at the Retirement and Service 
Recognition Awards Program tomorrow 
(May 2) in the Student Center ballroom. All 
faculty and staff members are invited to help 
celebrate hundreds of years of service with 
their colleagues. 

Approximately 215 faculty and staff 
members will be recognized. 

Refreshments will be served beginning at 
3 p.m. The program begins at 3:30 p.m. 

For the first time, employees- 86 of them 
- will be honored for five years of service. 
Twe nty-three retiring faculty and staff 
members also will be recognized. One of 
them, David Graham, an associate professor 
of music history and musicology, will be 
honored for 40 years of service to the 
university. 

Employees with 10, 15, 20, 25, 30 and 
35 yea rs of service also will be 
acknowledged. Those to be recognized for 
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Lecture by Barry Williams, who played Greg 
Brady on TV's "The Brady Bunch," "Growing Up 
Brady: I Was a Teenage Greg," 8 p.m., Student 
Center ballroom. 

May4 
Human Resources Benefits Brown Bag lunch, 
noon - 1 p.m .. Call Ext. 7792 to register. 

Retirement reception for Harris College Dean 
Patricia Scearse, 4-5:30 p.m., Bass Living Room. 
Call Ext. 6761 for information. 

May 5-8 
Contemporary Dance/Fort Worth performs with 
the Ballet lm_pulso de Monterrey and Ballet 
Folklorico Azteca de Fort Worth; 8 p.m. May 5, 
2 p.m. and 8 p.m. May 6; Scott Theatre. Co­
sponsored by TCU New Century Danscene. Call 
335-9000 for tickets. 

May 8 
All-day Writing Across the Curriculum Workshop 
sponsored by the University Writing P•ogram 
begins at 8:15 a.m. in Student Center 202-206. 
Call Ext. 6238 for information. 

Performances by "Sunshine Too" a traveling 
theatre troupe comprised of three deaf and three 
hearing performers, 3 p.m. for children and 8 p.m. 
for adults, University Theatre. Co-sponsored by 
Miller Speech and Hearing Clinic and the Tarrant 
County Hearing-Impaired Infants and Youth 
Organization. Call Ext. 7620 for tickets. 

May 7 
Student recital featuring pianist Minoru Miura, 1 
p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. 

*All events are free and open to all unless 
otherwise indicated. Music events information 
is available at Ext. 7602; arts at Ext. 7643 and 
dance at Ext. 7615. 

25 or more years of service include: 
25 years 

Don Mills - Vice Chancellor for Student 
Affairs 
David Addis - Mathematics 
.Steven Cole - Psychology 
Jan Fox - Research and Sponsored Projects 
James Henley - Sociology; AddRan 
Associate Dean 
Gerry Griggs - Physical Plant 
J.N. Horsley - Physical Plant 
Robert Bundage - Student Center 

30 years 

Carolyn Dixon - Athletics 
John Bohon - History 
Fred Erisman - English 
George Harris - Physical Education 
Marjorie Lewis - English 
Robert Olsen - Brite Divinity 

35 years 

Frank Windegger - Athletics 
Charles Deeter - Mathematics 
Floyd Durham - Economics 

Jack Cobb - Physical Plant 
Joe Enochs - Associate Vice Chancellor for 
Resource Management 

(continued on back) 



Service Awards 
continued ... 

40 years 
David Graham - Music 

Individuals retiring from TCU include: 
Margie Adkins - Art and Art History 
John Bohon - History 
Sally Bohon - Honors Program 
Doris Davis - Registrar's Office 
Floyd Durham - Economics 
David Graham - Music 
George Harris - Physical Education 
Marjorie Lewis - English 
Sylvia Lynn Rhoades - Curriculum and 
Instruction 
Joan Rogers - Admissions 
Patricia Scearse - Dean, Harris College 
Emmet Smith - Music 
Lois Banta - Human Resources 
J.V. Johnson - Physical Plant 
Donald Sawicki - Physical Plant 
Clarice Walstad - University Store 
Jack Arvin - Residential Services 
Carolyn .Bumpas - Student Center 
Ella Dodson - Residential Services/ 
Custodial 
Howard Whitney Payne - Recreational 
Sports 
Oscar Stewart - Campus Police 
Betty Donovan Knox - Communications 
and Public Affairs 
Harrell Moten - Communications and 
Public Affairs + 

TCU joins fight against 
asthma 
TCU HAS JOINED the Tarrant County 
Asthma Awareness Coalition in 
implementing a multi-media asthma 
awareness campaign. The campaign targets 
adolescents with asthma with the message 
that they should take their asthma 
medication and establish a regular pattern 
of medical care. 

The campaign's main components will be 
an asthma educational program to be 
implemented in F.W.I.S.D. schools and an 
advertising campaign featuring TCU athletes 
Clifford Barnes and Juan Bragg, both of 
whom have asthma. Cliff and Juan will be 
shown engaging in athletic activities with 
youths who have asthma. 

TCU THIS WEEK is published every Monday 
(every other week in the summer) by TCU's 
Office of Communications. Submit story 
information, classifieds and calendar items in 
writing one week before publication. 

The Office of Communications also offers 
professional services and consultations. 
Contact us about: 

+ publicity planning for ev~nts or activities 
+ preparing news releases 
+ what to do when the news media call 

Ma1isalaidlaw,editor, TCUThis Week, 
Victor Neil, assistant editor, TCU This 
Week, communications specialist 
Rick L'Amie, director of communications 
Andy Kesling. assistant director of communications 
Nancy Eaton. administrative assistant 

How to reach us: 
921-7810 
Campus mail: Box 30776 
e-mail: THISWEEK@TCU.EDU 

Juan said kids should realize that asthma 
should not prevent them from enjoying 
sports. 

"I think being active is the best thing to 
do if you have asthma," he said. "Younger 
kids think they can't play sports if they have 
asthma so it's good for them to see people 
with asthma playing at this level." 

Asthma affects more than 11 mill ion 
Americans and is the No. 1 chronic illness 
among youth. In 1994, more than 2,500 
adolescents visited the emergency rooms at 
Harris Methodist Hospital and Cook-Fort 
Worth Children's Hospital for emergency 
treatment of asthma. Approximately 5,000 
people die of asthma each year in the 
United States. + 

The Ticket, TCU agree to 
sports broadcast pact 
TCU HAS SIGNED a two-year contract with 
KTCK Sports Radio 131 0 AM - "The Ticket" 
to broadcast _all Horned Frog football and 
men's basketball games. 

TCU athletics director Frank Windegger 
said that the relationship is a great way to 
close out the Southwest Conference and get 
ready to enter the Western Athletic 
Conference. 

KTCK became the official station for TCU 
sports broadcasts during 1994-95. Chuck 
Cooperstein will continue to provide the 
play-by-play, with Craig Miller handling the 
color commentary. + 

Lunch speaker to discuss 
employee recognition 
JOSEPH GREENWALT of the physical plant's 
mechanical systems group will present a 
talk on "Practical Employee Recognition" 
at a May 8 University Staff Luncheon. The 
lunch will begin at noon in Student Center 
205-206. It ·is sponsored by the physical 
plant. 

Joseph will give suggestions on how to 
use enthusiastic and specific recognition to 
build performance and job satisfaction. 
Reservations should be made by 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
The Human Resources office lists the 

following vacancie~ as of May 2. For more 
information on any of these positions, call 
Ext. 7790. 

Chief of Police - Campus Police 
Assistant Director - Career Services 
Financial Aid Advisor - Financial Aid 
Hall Director - Residential Services 
Field Staff Surveyor - IBR (temporary staff) . 
Admin . Assistant II - Academic Service 
Center 
Admin. Assistant I - StudentDevelopment 
Accompanist - Ballet/Modern Dance 
Craft Tech 1/HVAC (f/t) - Physical Plant 
Craft Tech 1/HVAC (p/t) - Physical Plant 
Craft Tech II/Plasterer - Physical Plant 
Craft Jech II/Gen. Main. - Physical Plant 
Service Assistant Ill - Facility Services 
Service Assistant II - Facility Services 
Service Assistant I (f/t) - Facility Services 
Service Assistant I (p/t) - Facility Services 

Wednesday (May 3) to TCU Box 30786, 
faxed to Ext. 7952 or e-mailed to 
j.gr~enwa@tcu.edu. Lunches will be 
available for $6. + 

APPOINTMENTS 
David Yee joins the staff of the University 

Store as book department manager. David 
is a graduate of Baylor University and 
previously worked at the bookstore at the 
TCJC South Campus. 

James (Randy) Mastin has been hired in 
facilities planning as drafting technician. 
Randy has an associate's degree from TCJC 
and was employed by Best Care Medical. 

Charles Mcleod Baker is the new craft 
technician 1/HVAC in the physical plant. 
McLeod was recently discharged from the 
U.S. Navy and wil l be working in HVAC 
control. 

. CLASSIFIEDS 
BABYSITIER NEEDED: Full-time sitter for 2-year­
old and 6-month-old boys. Call Susan Miller 370-
7718 after 6-p.m. or 923-4401 days. 

NEED SUMMER HOUSING: Harvard MBA 
student and spouse seeks housing in the Fort 
Worth area from June through August. Prefer nice 
area and furnished. Please call David or Jen at 
(617) 489-5891. 

FOR SALE: 1992 Chevy Astro EXT V-6 conversion 
van with fiberglass running boards, all power, 
dual air, 31,000 miles, burgundy. $13,995. (One 
owner). Call, 737-0546 or 923-2613. 

' FOR SALE: Antique oak dining table, 36" square 
with two pull-out leaves, four white upholstered 
din ing chairs, two barrel chairs. Call 738-8082. 

-NEXT WEEK ... 
+ June Recital Series to FeatureTCU/ 

.cliburn Piano lnstitute's Distinguished 
Faculty 

+ Football Great Roger Staubach Delivers 
Commencement Address May 13 

Upward Bound has summer openings for 
instructors in the following areas: 

Computer Lab 
Drama 
Writing 
Sign Language 
Math 
Careers/JTPA 
Residence Hall Assistants/Sup.ervisors 
Science 
Aerobics/Walking Exercise 
Science/ Activities 
Weight Conditioning 
Tennis 

Upward Bound positions are dependent 1. 

upon receipt of funding from the U.S. 
Department of Education. 


